Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that The Board of Cosmetology has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Abigail Toner on July 10, 2014. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 40, No. 156, of the August 12, 2014 Florida Administrative Register. The Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting on September 4, 2014, by teleconference. The Petitioner sought the Board’s clarification regarding whether a “skincare specialist” license will allow Petitioner to lawfully practice Reiki in Florida. Petitioner did not cite to any part of the Florida Statutes or Florida Administrative Code. Petitioner is not licensed under Chapter 477, Florida Statutes, nor has applied for a license under that chapter. The Board declined to answer the petition for declaratory statement, finding that under the facts and circumstances outlined by the Petitioner in her request for a declaratory statement, the Petitioner is not a “substantially affected person” and therefore lacks the standing necessary to submit a petition for declaratory statement to the agency and Board under Section 120, Florida Statutes. The Board filed its Order on October 16, 2014.
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783.
